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July 26, 2019
Dear Sisters,
I hope this letter finds you all well and enjoying the summer.
It was wonderful seeing my sisters from across the State at our July Convention. Thank you for your support and hard work.
I am honored to serve as your new State Vice President. I look forward to working with all of you.
[bookmark: _GoBack]I am asking Directors of the Degree teams to forward to me (1) a current list of your team officers, and your members, including names, address, telephone number, division, county and email addresses by November 1, 2019, (2) a list of all members that your team has conferred degrees to, including Name, division, county and year of degree, on or before July 26, 2010, each team should keep and maintain a copy for your team records. (Thereafter, please forward to me the same information on any future degrees.) Please notify me of the date, time and location of any degrees your teams conducts, prior to the degree, so this information can be shared with our sisters throughout the State.
I am asking all Vice President/Junior Coordinators to forward to me (1) your current Name, address, phone number, email address, division and county and number of Girls in your Junior Division. Please forward to me any activities your girls are involved in, as I would like to share these activities with our Public Relations Officer. (2) Ensure adherence to the provisions of the constitution regarding the Protection of God’s Children, (3) keep copies in your Division/County of Virtus Training for All Adults volunteering with your Junior Girls.
I will notify all Vice President of the operation, promotion and advancement of the availability of the Trinity College Scholarship and the Notre Dame Scholarship at all levels.
Please feel free to contact me with any questions, or concerns. I look forward to working with you all, and thank you in advance for your assistance.
Yours in Friendship, Unity and Christian Charity,
Aggie,
Aggie O’Leary, NYS LAOH Vice President email laohaggie@gmail.com
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New York  State Board

Chaplain
  Deacon Charles Z. Wojton
  cwojton1@nycap.rr.com

President
  Mary Beth Durkee
  mbdurk7@gmail.com

Vice President
  Agnes O’Leary
  laohaggie@gmail.com

Secretary
  Regina Begley
  laohregina@optonline.net

Treasurer
  Therese Meyer
  tmmeyer4@gmail.com

Irish Historian
  JoAnn Gundersen
  jgunde2000@aol.com

Missions & Charities
  Catherine Doherty
  cathieedoherty@hotmail.com

Catholic Action
  Teresa Kearns
  irishsmiles17@verizon.net

Past President & Organizer
  Jacqueline Clute
  banbha1021@gmail.com

Appointees

Auditor
  Christina Parisi
  clp110388@hotmail.com

Freedom for All Ireland
  Joan Moore
  joan55mmoore@msn.com

Fundraising
  Mary “Sissy” Durkee
  mdurkee1@nycap.rr.com

Immigration & Education
  Jeryl Hess
  dalunchlady1@aol.com

Information Technology
  Kimberly A Clancy
  laohnysweb@gmail.com

Public Relations
  Mary Hogan
  laohbklyn@aol.com

Addresses and phone numbers are available on the website
laohnys.com
Members Resource Page
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